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Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Community Members,

Welcome to week 7 and beautiful weather for K/1/2/3 swimming school at Bonalbo. Next week 4/5/6 will be attending Swimming School.

Some students are not wearing appropriate footwear to school. Please ensure ALL students wear shoes to school. Shoes should be covered shoes for safety reasons but at least need to have a back strap if they are sandals. THONGS ARE NOT SAFE FOR STUDENTS TO WEAR AT SCHOOL. Last week we had a snake on the path and there are many bindies and bees on the grass. Please provide your children with safe footwear for school.

Our staff  reviews  the student academic data every 5 weeks and we are proud to say that our 2016 school target of increasing the number of students working at or above the expected level by 10% have been achieved and surpassed! We have had particularly strong results in Numeracy and writing. This is a result of the whole school community working together to ensure our students have the best support possible for their education. Thank you to all who support Tabulam students in their learning whether at school or at home.

Last week was an exciting week of activities with the Life Education Van 
on Monday, a canoe handover to the Wahlubal Culture and History Centre and Year 4/5/6 Assembly on Tuesday and ice cream sundaes on Friday! 

As usual everyone enjoyed the lessons about keeping yourself healthy in the Life Ed Van and interacting with Healthy Harold.

The handover of a canoe made by the students of the Southern Cross Distance Education Centre to our Wahlubal Culture and History Centre on Tuesday helped the centre to move towards the opening ceremony which will take place on our Presentation Day, Tuesday 6th December. This will be a very special occasion and we hope everyone can attend.

Year  4/5/6  did a fine job of presenting the assembly on Tuesday and their play gave us an insight into looking after the world we live on. Well done!

The SRC sold ice cream sundaes on Friday and raised $84-00 to go towards school projects. They proved to be very popular with the students and the staff!

This week the prefects are going to do some more fundraising by selling ice cups on Wednesday 23rd at recess time. The ice cups will be 50c each.

Caught being a good learner last week were: K/1- Robert Adams, 2/3 – 
Donald  Simon; 4/5/6 – Pierre Hippi. Congratulations to all!

It is great to see students always following our school rules: Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful, Be a Learner. Students on GOLD last week were:-

K/1 – Pepquita Bell-Link, Shenayah Ali, Sunni Atkinson, Sophia Hippi, Izaiah Ward, Alfred Avery, Gracie Martin, Derek Hickling-Torrens, Robert Adams, Leanita Hickling, Shantelle Hippi, Rory Flockhart-Smith.

Year 2/3 – Shaileigh Avery, Ponjum Ward, Annabelle Johnson-Brady, Shakylah McGrady, Deniarna Roberts-Walker, Keeley Bell, Shyannah Avery, Donald Simon.

Year 4/5/6 – Albert Avery, Dellmay Simon, August Avery-Robinson, Anne-Maree Avery, Amber Avery, Christine Hickling, Abby Martin, Haylee White, Aaliyah Hickling-Torrens, Montique Avery, Harrison Hone, Kasey Khelloul.

The P & C will be having a Christmas Hamper Raffle and would like donations of non-perishable food items. If you can donate an item for this hamper please leave it at the school office.
Have a great week!
Lesley Mills

Principal
	WEEK
	TERM 4

	7
	Monday to Friday,  21st to 25th November

K/1/2/3 Swimming School

Tuesday 22nd November

Dr. Jackie Andrews
Thursday – 24th November
Year 6 (transition) – Ballina Water Slide

	8
	Tuesday 29th November

Wednesday 30th November
Maths Challenge 2.45pm
Thursday 1st December

Transition to Kinder meeting for students beginning school in 2017 at 10am in the library.
Captain & Prefect Speeches – 3pm
Monday to Friday, 28th November to 2 December
4/5/6 Swimming School

	9
	Tuesday 6th December
Presentation Day

Cultural Centre Opening 1pm

Wednesday 7th December

Christmas Craft Day

Year 6 Dinner

	10
	Tuesday 13th December
Christmas Tree Night
Book Giving Assembly

Wednesday 14th December
Attendance Rewards Day

	11
	19th & 20th December

Pupil Free  - Staff Development Days


